Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Freemans Meadow
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
Planning permission for Barratt Homes to build at Freemans Meadow and the conditions attached, namely the need for a secondary pedestrian access to the estate. 
Also details of the Council's plan to adopt the roads on Freemans Meadow to enforce parking restrictions.
You Clarified:

When I bought my house I was informed that, as part of the conditional granting of permission to build the Freeman’s Meadow Estate, Barrett Homes had to agree to building a secondary access or bridge to aide ingress and egress to the estate. Further planning permissions were granted to build more homes but there is no evidence of a secondary access. 

Barratt’s have now vacated the site and I was trying to understand if there was such a condition applied so I could chase up when this would be done. I and other Residents are concerned that, if there was a problem with the current bridge, then no emergency services would be able to attend any incidents.   

Answer: 
Please find attached a list outlining all relevant past planning applications for the development of Freemans Meadow.  

Planning permissions 20110886, 20110984 and 20111755 have conditions attached to them requiring a replacement bridge over the Old River Soar and, a second point of vehicular and pedestrian access from Eastern Boulevard to be provided.  Discussions are currently ongoing with Barratt Homes regarding options for the delivery of these requirements and timescales. It is suggested that you email the council’s planning service (planning@leicester.gov.uk) for an update later in September.
With regard to the Council's plan to adopt the roads on Freemans Meadow, a legal agreement exists between the Developer and Leicester City Council as Highway Authority in respect of adoption of the estate roads as Highway.  Timescales for this are linked to the completion of the bridge links noted above.
Once the obligations in the agreement have been met and the agreement is completed and the estate roads adopted as highway, then parking restrictions will be enforceable by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

